
members of the United Steel-

workers.  Welcome aboard. 

As you have probably already 

heard, the company is prepar-

ing to build the hiring pool up 

once again.  It appears it will be 

in the same fashion as it did in 

2010.   They will use Work 

Force One (unemployment                 

office) On March 11th @ 8:00 

am online.  Attached in this 

newsletter, is a copy of the in-

structions for our relative refer-

rals to apply and begin the hir-

ing process.  See attached in-

structions for info regarding the 

relative referral document.  

Please remember the forms are 

designed to assist our relatives 

in the hiring process, friends 

and neighbors do not count!!!  

The company will verify the 

relationship.  If you have any 

questions, please contact your 

area representative, griever, or 

union hall for assistance. 

Workers Memorial Day will be 

April 25th this year.  It is a day to 

reflect on our past and think 

about the sacrifices and paths 

taken to get to where we are 

today.  Be on the lookout for 

future information about activi-

ties that will take place around 

the plant.  If you have an oppor-

tunity to participate in your de-

partment’s activities, I urge you 

to get involved.   Making our 

workplace safe is everyone’s 

responsibility, not only on April 

25th, but all year long. 

Just to respond to a question 

about contract books, we have 

not received them yet.  Once we 

do, we will make available to 

everyone.    If there are any 

questions, please contact your 

representative, griever or union 

hall. 

USW gear is available for sale 

at the union hall.  Hats, shirts, 

sweatshirts and many other 

items with USW Local 1011 

logo are on display for pur-

chase.  We are not trying to 

make profit, simply trying to 

cover costs.  Be a proud union 

member and wear our colors!!!!  

Let’s promote our organization 

in our communities, wear your 

USW gear. 

 

Fraternally yours, 

Lonnie Asher      

President 

Local 1011 
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New USW  hoodies, decals and kid’s attire  

for sale available at hall 

Brothers and sisters of Local 

1011, 

I would like to start off by re-

membering our recently de-

parted members and wish a 

speedy recovery to our mem-

bers off sick.  If you have a co-

worker off sick, give them a call 

and let them know we are think-

ing of them.  We have about 55 

members presently off sick.  If 

you are debating going off on 

sick leave or need assistance or 

have questions about  Sickness 

and accident benefits, please 

contact Benefits Coordinator 

Larry Oar or Vice President 

Mariano Flores, they will be 

happy to assist you in any way 

they can. 

I would like to take a moment 

and welcome our new members 

to Local 1011.  In recent weeks, 

we have brought in about 40 

new employees.  I have had the 

opportunity to meet and wel-

come each of them.  They come 

from a wide variety of back-

grounds and are very excited 

about their new career opportu-

nity.  Please take a moment 

and introduce yourselves out in 

the departments and make 

them feel welcome.  Please 

remember they are new and are 

learning the processes.  Take 

extra time and look after them.  

We should all be one another’s 

brother’s keepers.  Our #1 job 

is to work safe and ensure we 

all go home without injury.  I 

hope all the new members get 

involved and are proud to be 

    “...the company is preparing to build 

the hiring pool …” 
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    As spring is arriving so are the activities for Women of Steel. We have started planning for 2013. We 

have not finalized all of the details but we would like to give you a preview of our plans so far. 

June 2013 – American Cancer Society Relay for Life 

July / August 2013 – School Supply Drive  

October 2013 – American Cancer Society Making Strides Against Breast Cancer 

October / November 2013 – Food Drive for St. Stanislaus Food Pantry 

November / December 2013 – The Salvation Army Angel Tree  

Having done these activities for several years in our community we have learned a few “tricks” that 

we would like to pass on. When you are enjoying your summer vacation with your families bring back the 

unopened toiletries from the hotel. Our low income Senior Citizens who depend on St. Stan’s could really 

use them and St. Stan’s would love to provide them with necessity items in their food bags. These are 

included in the cost of the hotel so why not help an elderly person stretch their budget. Some years we do 

not get the Angel Trees as early as we would like and the holiday sales have started; and that’s ok, shop 

anyway and we can match up the gifts you buy to an “Angel”. Every year we have children that need 

coats, hats, gloves and warm winter wear from newborns to adult XXL in sizes. Every year we also get re-

quests for Barbie’s, dolls, footballs, basketballs, cars and anything popular. Sometimes we can actually 

get these items cheaper before Black Friday. 

We have big goals for this year. We want to keep growing our community projects to beat last years 

numbers, and we know that we can with your help. We will continue our planning during our next few 

Women of Steel meetings and we need your input. We would also like to know what other things you 

would like your Women of Steel committee to work on. 

We know that some of our women in the plant have had difficulties with sizes for their work boots. We 

are pleased to announce that we now have 15 different Women’s / Unisex sized metatarsal guard foot-

wear available at the shoe trailer with at least one being Made in the USA.    

We would encourage everyone to attend our next meetings Monday March 11, 2013 and Monday 

April 8, 2013 both at Local 1011 at 3:30pm. We have not heard yet but we expect to make several trips 

to the State House in Indianapolis as the legislation session gets underway. 

 

In Solidarity, 

Isabell Sundin 

WOS Chair 

 

  

Marian Wright Edelman, American Activist, Families 

in Peril 

We must not, in trying to think about how we can make a 

big difference, ignore the small daily difference we can 

make which, over time, add up to big differences that we 

often cannot foresee. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      In 1947, as part of the Taft-Hartley Act, the U.S. Congress prohibited labor unions or corporations 

from spending money to influence federal elections, and prohibited labor unions from contributing to 

candidate campaigns (an earlier law, the 1907 Tillman Act, had prohibited corporations from contribut-

ing to campaigns). Labor unions moved to work around these limitations by establishing political action 

committees, to which members could contribute. 

 

      Many companies, individuals, corporations and organizations have established a PAC (Political Action 

Committee) in order to contribute money to their favorite political party and candidates. 

With less than forty two percent of the registered voters participating in the election process on a regular 

basis, politicians have started to pay closer attention to the organizations that can provide the most 

money to their campaigns. 

 

     While the USW has been labeled one of the best "activist" organizations in this country because of the 

amount of people we get involved in rallies, protests, elections and lobbying for issues that affect work-

ing people, we have learned that, in addition to our activism, we must also work to make our PAC 

stronger to compete with the forces that are trying to destroy the opportunities that working people have 

to make a future for their families and a better world for all of us to live in. 

 

      For these reasons Local 1011 is running a PAC drive. We will be running this drive for two months. 

Contributors must stay active in the PAC for one year. If we can raise $600 per week contribution, we will 

raffle off ten $1,000 prizes. Minimum contribution is $1 per week ($2 per pay). Many of our members 

have busy lives or work shift work. Most of us are unable to attend rallies, phone banks, or walk door to 

door to make our voice heard. With such a small financial contribution, our voice will be 

loud. Please contact me or one of your Union Representatives to contribute. 

 

                                                                                                  In Solidarity, 

                                                                                                  Rich Barron 

                                                                                                  Rapid Response Chair 

                                                                                                  Rich.Barron@usw1011.com 

                                                                                                  219-293-6860   
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   I would like to wish all my union brothers and sisters a 

healthy and prosperous 2013. 

 

2013 has presented many opportunities but many challenges 

as well. All the opportunities in the world are useless without 

people taking advantage of them, and there lay our biggest 

challenge. Developing the training program defined in the cur-

rent BLA. 

 

The company’s training team has created some new terminol-

ogy: Tier Two and Tier One. Another new term in the BLA train-

ing language is Factor Testing. We will define these terms once 

we have a final agreement with management. However the 

company is insisting on using contractors for part of the train-

ing. Our goal is to fully train all our union brothers and sisters 

to meet the needs of our facility to eliminate the use of con-

tractors, not expand the use of them. 

 

There are Opportunities in the training center for skill training. 

Currently we have several MTM’s and an MTE in welding train-

ing. Rather its new training or to recertify, spot are available. 

 

Part of your negotiated benefits, your rights, is to be trained to 

perform your job completely, confidently, and safely. Talk to 

your local reps about training possibilities. 

 

Until next time, Be Safe. 

Larry Smith (Sarge) 

USW 1011 Training Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steal Good Ideas Shameless, Share Good Ideas Willingly 

 

    Sarge’s Report from  

the Union Training Center 
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   I would like to start by saying thanks to 

all Coating Employees who helped in run-

ning both lines at the same time this 

month. We showed the Company the 

knowledge is still here and with some help 

in numbers it can be done. The Coating 

department is still having a great safety 

performance this year. Thank you for do-

ing your part in making this a safer place 

to 

work. We are having some good feedback 

from the Safety Improvement Team. Items 

are being reported and identified with good 

solutions so they get repaired or replaced 

in a timely manner. I encourage everyone 

to report any issue to a team member or 

your safety committeeman. I would like to 

welcome the new Employees to the Coat-

ing Department and encourage them to 

work safe. 

 

In Solidarity,  

Brian Tucker 

Coating - Griever 

COATING News 
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Brothers and Sisters, 

 

    First of all I’d like to start by welcoming our 

new Blast Furnace employees it’s been awhile 

since we got new employees. I’d also like to 

congratulate the newly retired Bill Stone and 

his many years of hard work here in the Blast 

Furnace!  Since the beginning of the year our 

members in the Furnace area have gotten a 

new top change on H-4 and we are scheduled 

to also do a top change on H-3 for later on in 

the year. The winter is almost over and the 

spring time will be here soon enough. As al-

ways a reminder    we must continue to try to 

improve our safety work record and strive for 

zero accidents!  

 

I would like to thank Steve Skvara who passed 

away recently for all he did for every single 

one of us USW members! He was a Local 

1011 Retiree and past President of (SOAR) 

Steelworkers Organization Active Retirees. He 

was a friend, an activist, and most impor-

tantly a mentor for a lot of us. He was always 

on the front lines fighting for our rights.  May 

you Rest in Peace and May God Bless You my 

friend you will be missed!   

 Thank You Steve, 

 

 

 

Hi Everyone 

 You should be receiving you Spring/Summer Catalog in the 

mail this week. On the back cover you will find information 

about our Drawing for a Kindle Fire HD or the latest version 

of the Microsoft Operating System Windows 8. Leon Lynch 

and JobLink has developed a Database for E-mails and Cell 

Phones numbers so we will have up to date contact informa-

tion so we can send out E-mail blasts about upcoming classes 

or a Text to inform students of a class cancellation or 

changes in real-time. Two names will be selected randomly at 

each site for the Drawing at a later date.  Go to the Leon 

Lynch Website www.ihlearningcenter.org and look for the 

gold star on the right side of the home page and click on the 

star to lead you to the form. Fill it out and submit and you 

will be entered. Only one entry per member. 

  

John Hartman 

Site Coordinator   

 

 

A Strong Union is an Active Union! 

 

 

In Solidarity, 

 

Eddie Gonzalez 

Area 1 Griever 

 

http://www.ihlearningcenter.org/
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See page 7 for attachments >>> 

 

Brothers and Sisters, 

 

    I’d like to address a couple of issues that are inevitable with the new language in the 2012 Basic Labor Agreement: 

    First is the change in language concerning the penalty for “refusal or reversion” on a posting for a prevailing bidder. 

 

    The 2008 Language is as follows: 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

The 2012 Language change is as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The end result is that Employees who refuse or revert from a transfer will not be allowed to apply for a transfer for 6 months. 

 The second issue is the creation of a craft trainee program the language is attached: 

 

 

  In closing, during the 2012 contract negotiations the Union fought to improve the language concerning the hiring of direct 

relatives, unfortunately due to various state and federal laws we were unable to change the language.  With that being said 

Mike Scharnke, Lonnie and I have told the Company that the Union needs notification in a time frame that allows the member-

ship enough time to prepare their relatives for the application process.  On 2-28-13 the Company notified the Union that the 

application process would begin on March 11th.  The necessary information is included in The Record. 

 

Fraternally,                                                                                                   

Jim Flores    

Chairman of the  

Grievance Committee                                                                                                           

USW Local 1011 

Agreements between USW and ArcelorMittal Final as of August 30, 2008 

 
h. In the event an Employee refuses a transfer under Paragraph 10 after 

applying therefore, or voluntarily returns to the unit from which s/he 

transferred, s/he may not again apply for transfer to such unit for one (1) 

year after such event. 

 
Griever Meeting 

Every Wednesday @ 1PM 

—————————————————————— 

Rep. Council Meeting 1st Thursday 

Of the Month @ 3:30 PM 
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continued from page 6 



 

 

res1011@yahoo.com 

 

                                                                                                    In Solidarity, 

                                                                                                    Rich Barron 

                                                                                                    rich.barron@usw1011.com 

Visit us on Facebook at: facebook.com/usw1011rapidresponse or on Twitter at: usw1011RResponse. 

Dear Brothers and Sisters 

IN MEMORIAM 

On Thursday February 19th our world turned a little slower and the 

sun didn’t shine as bright because Steve Skvara was called home. 

Many of our newest generation of union family never heard or met 

Steve. Steve was a member of our local until his retirement in the 

90’s. Steve was respected as a steward and as leader. He was not 

afraid of any challenge. After retirement he became an active 

member of SOAR, Steelworkers Organization of Active Retirees, 

eventually becoming the district representative to the national 

committee. His life size portrait was on display at the 2011 USW 

International Convention. . Steve personified the idea “that one 

person can make a difference”. 

 Steve will always be remembered as a champion in the fight for working families and retirees everywhere. I am proud to 

say that I, and many others from our local, have stood side by side with him at protests or rallies even though his health 

was so poor he needed 2 crutches to walk and support himself. During the shutdown of 2002 Steve volunteered 

countless numbers of hours at our hall to help both active and retirees with health insurance issues. Before a national 

television, in an emotional plea, Steve asked presidential candidates what they would do to help people who are retired 

or on fixed incomes secure health care who cannot afford health care. Steve knew that you don’t fight the fight you can 

win, you fight the fight that needs to be fought and you keep on fighting until you win. 

I wish I understood the ways of Providence, maybe then I would be able to understand why Steve has left us at a time 

when we need him the most. Maybe the Almighty has got a fight on His hands and He needed a good man. 

NOT A SPECTATOR SPORT 

My friend and brother Rich Barron has an article in this edition concerning PAC, so I won’t beat this topic to death. PAC is 

a way of getting “our voice” heard. There is a very good reason why the “billionaire suits” are pouring their money into the 

political coffers of elected officials and candidates. PAC is a vital tool in making the playing field level. It will take all of us, 

pushing or pulling together, to survive the never ending assault of corporate greed. We are all in this game together and 

nobody should be sitting on the sidelines!! 

Bravo to our friends at 6787, they know how to handle “freeloaders”. 

SUMMERTIME EVENTS 2013 

We are pleased to announce some local union events scheduled for this summer. 

Disabled American Veterans Walk on May 18th at Wicker Memorial Park. 

ICD/1011 Charity Golf Outing benefiting the Tito Fullemini Scholarship Fund June 22nd at Summertree Golf Course 

USW 1011 Labor Day Family Picnic September 1st at Wicker Memorial Park 

There will be more information on these events and some others still on the drawing board coming soon. We hope to see 

you and your families to share in fellowship and memories. 

Good news, Larry and I just received notice that the new Summary Plan Description (SPD) books are being printed. The 

SPD outlines our health, dental, vision, and pharmaceutical benefits. The books will be mailed out to the members 

homes. 

Golf season is almost here. We are always looking for new golfers. If you are interested please call Aaron 

Morales at 398-3150 ext.12 

 

In Solidarity 

El Jefe 
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Stephen Skvara 

Retired Steelworker 

Raised a Voice for Justice 
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Hello my fellow Union Brothers and Sisters, my name is Daniel (Dann) Gue and I am the newly 

elected griever for the South Chicago Indiana Harbor Railway.  I will not be surprised or offended 

that most all of you are saying “who, what and where?”  We are USW local 1011 employees that 

operate under Federal Railroad Administration (F.R.A.) rules and regulations. (Many of you are 

familiar with D.O.T. Regulations for motor pool, basically it's the same.)  The S.C.I.H. or Chicago 

Short Line was founded December 8, 1900 and at one point in it's over 100 year history was the 

largest short line railroad in the country.  In 1971 they made the purchase of two brand new 1500 

H.P.  EDM's (locomotives) numbered CSL 30 and 31, and in 1974 two additional SW 1001’s 

(locomotives) numbered CSL 28 and 29. Now owned by ArcelorMittal these locomotives are still in 

operation today.  They are all maintained by one grade 4 MTM with no outside contracting. The 

main service of the CSL is to provide the west side with coke that is brought in by the CSX and 

other large railroads.  Being F.R.A. Qualified and tested yearly we are allowed to operate on main line rails and then bring in the coke for the 

furnace to B-Yard for the #3 and #4 furnaces.  That is a small intro into what we do to play our part in making the high quality steel that our 

company and union membership together produces.  Until next time please continue to work safely and with your unmatched quality and 

Union Pride!               

Sincerely,                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Daniel E. Gue                                                                                                                                

Griever S.C.I.H. 

   

Within the past couple of months, we have 

hired 36 new individuals across multiple depart-

ments.  All of them have participated in both 

orientation and OMA training prior to reporting 

to their current home department.  I have had 

the opportunity to meet all of these men and 

women and believe they will be an asset and a 

good addition to our plant and our Union.  

Please keep an eye out for our new Brothers 

and Sisters and welcome them! 

 

To our new Brothers and Sisters: 

   Now that you have completed the orientation 

process and OMA training, it is time to get into 

the groove of the departments you have been as-

signed to.  If you have any questions about the 

jobs you are doing, do not hesitate to ask!  We 

are all here to help you get through your proba-

tionary period and get you settled in to your jobs.  

Always remember to be safe, keep your eyes 

open and your head on a swivel.   

   If any of you has a suggestion or improvement 

regarding orientation or OMA training, please 

contact any one of our elected officers.  We are 

listening and would like to hear any and all feed-

back from you. 

   Finally, good luck to you all and welcome to the 

family!                                             

 Michele Jones   -  Blast Furnace 

On February 15—17, 2013 there were 6 delegates sent 

from our Hispanic Committee to the 31st National 

USHLI Conference (United States Hispanic Leadership 

Institute)  held in Chicago, Illinois.  Our delegates had 

their participation on educational workshops, motivational leadership panelist and also volunteer 

their services.  Jose Galicia (Chairman) mission is to train our committee of Hispanic leaders by 

promoting education, unity, leadership development, and servant leadership.  The following 

delegates who attended this year conference were Aaron Morales, Juan Negrete, Lupe Rivera, 

Alfredo Cadena, Ramon Gomez, and Jose Galicia. 
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  with  Larry Oar  &  Mariano Flores 

Workman’s Compensation and You 

Each month we try and highlight some aspect of 

benefits that directly affect the IHW family. In the 

last edition of the RECORD we started talking 

about workman’s compensation. Workman’s 

comp is probably the most misunderstood and 

misrepresented benefit that protects workers. 

Many of our union brothers 

and sisters believe that 

Workman’s Comp is a ne-

gotiated part of their re-

spective basic labor agree-

ment. That is far from the 

truth. Workman’s Comp is 

regulated by state laws, 

and varies from state to 

state. We cannot stress 

enough the importance of 

reporting an accident or 

injury immediately; if that 

requirement is not followed 

the worker may lose the 

right to receive worker’s 

comp benefits. Also, the 

injured worker has the right 

to union representation 

during the investigation process.  It is important 

that an injured worker knows that their union, 

especially their safety reps, benefits reps, and 

grievance committee, care for their welfare and 

want to make sure they receive the benefits they 

are duly entitled to under state laws. 

The worker is usually misled by falsely believing 

that “my company will take care of me when I get 

hurt.”  More often than not, companies/

businesses will try to “take care of” the injured 

worker as cheaply as possible.  If there is a way 

to avoid paying Workers’ Compensation or pro-

viding necessary medical benefits, companies/

businesses will do so.  Businesses and insurance 

companies are trained and experienced in deny-

ing injured workers their rights to Workers’ Com-

pensation benefits. Many companies outsource 

medical treatment and they too are often trained 

to see that work-related injuries 

are not covered by Workers’ Com-

pensation or that an injured worker 

receives proper and comprehen-

sive care. 

Remember PPE is not the only pro-

tection you and your family have on 

the job. The law and your union will 

be there to help you in the case of 

an accident or injury. Help us help 

you by reporting your accident or 

incident and documenting every-

thing that is related to the accident 

or incident 

 

  

Mariano “Chief” Flores   

398-3150 ext 19 

Marianoflores1011@yahoo.com 

 

Larry Oar Jr. 

398-3150 ext 16 

larryoar1011@yahoo.com 
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Back of Any T-Shirt                     L/S T-Shirt  $15            S/S T-Shirt  $10  Color of All T-Shirt 

 

                                                                  

Blue Polo $35              Black Polo $35                               Shot Glasses $5 

 Kids T-Shirts  $10                                 Black Polo $35                                               

                  

N/B Beanies $10           Navy B-Ball Hat $10              Black B-Ball Hat $10                  N/B Cuffed Beanie $10      Golf Towel $15 

                             

Golf Balls         Golf Divot Tool         Water Bottle $10               Money Clip $15              USW Clock $20            12 Decal inch—$5 

3/$8 or 12/$30             $15                                                                                                                                                      5 Decal inch—$2 

                         

Executive Board         Grievance Comm.              Pocket Knife $30                 Lapel Pins $2            Hood sweatshirt  $35  

Key Chains $1        Key Chains $1 

Hi I’m Kenneth J. Matusiak and I’m still inviting you         

to stop by our local Union Hall to check out our                     

United Steelworker merchandise for sale.   We are        

taking suggestions for future items.  Please leave           

any suggestions at 219-398-3150 ext. 22 




